
Minutes for Second Signature Ad Hoc Committee

June 26, 2007

Final Minutes

Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 9:36 a.m.

Committee Members:

Mark Sawyers
Randy Seibert
Gary Teter
Fred Scheler 
Ron Miner

Staff present:

Daphane Phillips, Administrative Assistant
Benjamin Foster. Executive Director

Members of the public present:

Earnest A. Cooper Jr., Vice President Aristocrat Towing
Bill Higgins, Jack Towing
Thomas Blunt, Henrico County Police
Russell Talley, Owner Talley’s Auto Services Inc.
Bill Woodson, Owner, capital Garage Inc.
Pat Carroll, State Legislative Liaison
Dana Featon, Prince William County
Priscilla Burnett, Newport News
Ralph Wilcher, AAA MID Atlantic

Public Comments:

Chairman Sawyer asked whether any members of the public cared to address the committee.

Bill Higgins wanted an interpretation of the different between County Advisor Board and The
Towing Board.

Priscilla Burnett had a question on Private Towing, Designate Parking, Expire Tags, and Kick
Backs and after hour calls.

Minutes:

On a motion by Mr. Seibert seconded by Mr. Teter the minutes were unanimously adopted with
the necessary corrections. Those corrections were Mr. Seibert name was incorrect and the time
was p.m. not a.m. for meeting.



New Business:

The Committee reviewed reports and information that had been provided by several localities as
well as information pertaining to Virginia Beach towing requirements that had been provided by a
local towing operator.

Chairman Sawyer will draw up language to amend current law on second signature requirements
that will address the concerns voiced by the localities and attendees of the Ad Hoc Committee
meetings. Mr. Foster will then forward that draft language to attendees of the Committee
meetings and request comments, concerns, and/or suggestions.

Old Business:

None

Next Meeting:

The next date for the next Committee meeting will be set after Chairman Sawyer and Mr. Foster
receive comments from the mailing of the draft language.

Adjournment:

There being on further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.


